Subject: Action Taken by the Chair Under Delegated Authority

Report to: London Assembly (Plenary)	
Depart of Everytive Divertor of Secretariet	Data: 9 Santambar 2015
Report of: Executive Director of Secretariat	Date: 8 September 2015
This report will be considered in public	

1. Summary

1.1 This report sets out recent action taken by the Chair under delegated authority.

2. Recommendation

2.1 That the Assembly notes the action taken by the Chair under delegated authority, namely to agree, in consultation with the Deputy Chairman and party Group Leaders, the subject matter and detailed arrangements for the London Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 1 July 2015.

3. Background

- 3.1 Under Standing Orders and the Assembly's Scheme of Delegation, certain decisions by Members can be taken under delegated authority. This report details those actions.
- 3.2 At its meeting on 3 June 2015, the Assembly resolved:

"That authority be delegated to Jennette Arnold OBE AM, as Chair of the London Assembly, to determine the subject matter and detailed arrangements for the London Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 1 July 2015, in consultation with the Deputy Chairman and party Group Leaders."

4. Issues for Consideration

4.1 Following consultation with party Group Leaders concerning the July 2015 meeting, the Chair wrote to invite Harvey McGrath, Deputy Chair of the London Enterprise Panel (LEP), and Cathy Walsh OBE, Further Education Representative on the LEP, to the Assembly (Plenary) meeting on 1 July 2015 to discuss the work of the LEP.

City Hall, The Queen's Walk, London SE1 2AA

Enquiries: 020 7983 4100 minicom: 020 7983 4458 www.london.gov.uk

5. Legal Implications

5.1 The Committee has the power to do what is recommended in the report.

6. Financial Implications

6.1 There are no direct financial implications to the GLA arising from this report.

List of appendices to this report:

Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985

List of Background Papers: Member's Delegated Authority Form 609

Contact Officer: John Barry, Principal Committee Manager

Telephone: 020 7983 4425

E-mail: john.barry@london.gov.uk